
10 February 2017 

Mr J Pearce MP 
Member for Mirani 
Chair 
Infrastructure, Planning and Natural Resources Committee 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

Dear Mr Pearce 

STRONG AND SUSTAINABLE RESOURCE COMMUNITIES BILL 2016 

I am writing in response to a question on notice from the public hearing on 
Monday 6 February 2107, and to provide some further comments. 
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Finally, we would like to clarify that the prohibition of 100% FIFO 
workforce will not apply to existing projects.2   

Thank you for the opportunity to provide submissions and appear before the 
Committee. 

Yours sincerely 

KEVIN COCKS AM 
Anti-Discrimination Commissioner 

2
 At the hearing we indicated the 100% FIFO workforce prohibition would apply to existing 

projects from commencement of the Bill.  This was incorrect. 




